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CLAREMONT / WEASTE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

MARCH 2006

PARKS MEETING

Friday 27th January 2006 

Height Methodist Church

Present:

M. Ferrer

 -  
resident / Friends


J. Nolan

 -
resident/ Friends

E. Laidler

 - 
       “

R. Robinson
 
 -      
       “


M. Kirk 

 -                “     / LOPRA


J. Faucitt 

 -                “     / Friends

Brian Downes 

 -  
Lullington Rd Homewatch 

D. Judd 

 -
resident

Mr. S. Johnston
 - 
Swinton Park Road 

Mr. E. Newton

 -
 L/Worthy Reds R/Club

Steve Taylor 

- 
Environmental Services 

Paul Mckeown 
-
Environmental Services

Steve Williams
- 
Environmental Services

Ian Worsley 
-
           “                  “

Mick Walbank
- 
Community Services

Kay Fairhurst
-

“
    “

A presentation to review developments over the past year and developments, planned for 2006 in Oakwood, Lightoaks and Buile Hill Parks was given by the officers in place of the usual walkabout.

Paul McKeown  - Senior Environmental Co-ordinator

Responsible for Infrastructures such as paths, structures, playgrounds, ponds and fencing.

· Pond Maintenance- some work has already successfully been done using biological control of algae and silt as part of pond maintenance in other ponds around the country. Paul is looking at this method as an alternative for the pond in Lightoaks Park. Providing the silt is mainly made up from organic matter the method is far more cost effective and environmental friendly.
· The re-landscaping of the play area in Lightoaks is now complete and work has been carried out to repair paths, tree work has been undertaken and fences have been repainted. 


Action: 
Residents informed Paul that although the new play area was open a closed sign had been left attached to a tree and could it now be removed.

· A plan of the proposed sports area was shown for comments.  Residents’ only feedback was regarding the tennis courts, which they do not want to lose.

· Oakwood Park – some of the recent work carried out in the park has been; boulders placed off the East Lancs Rd and Swinton Park Road, the new play area, gates/barrier to entrance on Swinton Park Rd and repair of the drive to this entrance. 
Residents reported that the entrance to Oakwood Park from Lancaster Rd was still accessible to vehicles. Access from the East Lancs Road also needs to be looked at. In light of the recent event when travellers gained access. Tthis was felt to be a priority. 
Action:
Paul suggested placing large rocks similar to the ones already used within the park to prevent access. 

Steve Williams - Head Gardener: Buile Hill Park.


Steve discussed present and future activities, taking place in the park:

· Health Walks have increased in popularity.

· ‘ Animal Park’ was very popular last year with up to one hundred people a day visiting. This will be resuming again this summer and will take place every Wednesday afternoon during the summer months. 

· Seedley Park will be celebrating its 130th anniversary in 2006.

· The ‘Big Deal’ religious event will be back again this year

· The car boot sales are continuing

· The Salford Show will be in the park again this year.

· Tree Trail outdoor educational visits around the park are now being trailed. Local schools have been contacted and shown a great interest.

Further details for any of the above can be obtained from the parks office on 0161 736 8911.

Improvements in the park:

· Temporary patch up work to paths has been carried out and will continue. 

· Lighting in the park has been completed; all lights now work. 
· Funding to refurbish the toilets has been sourced.

· The garden centre continues to do well.


Steve Taylor - Area co-coordinator

Responsible for the day to day running of parks in Winton, Eccles, Irlam, Weaste, Seedley, Barton and Cadishead. 

Improvements in Lightoaks Park:

· Works yard had been cleared

· Silt removed from the pond

· Bulb planting around perimeter of park ready for spring

· Staff training

· Improved access for pond maintenance

· Maintenance throughout the park.

Overall the grounds maintenance within the park was satisfactory however residents felt that in general litter bins and litter within the park could be better.  

Residents raised various problems in the parks:

· New signage particularly regarding dog fouling is worded in such a way that it appears acceptable for dog owners to access with pets in the tennis courts, sports area and play area if mess is picked up. Also signs need to be bigger.

Action: 
Steve agreed to chase up new “No Dogs Allowed” signs to replace current ones.

· A resident on Radcliffe Park Rd in one of the townhouses has cut down a tree outside the back fence.  Mary Ferrer reported this over a year ago to planning department to the T.P.O. to establish if permission had been sought. No response has been made back to Mary since. The same resident of the house has also cut through the steel perimeter fence and installed a gate to gain access directly into the park.

· A request was made for a bench to be placed inside the children’s play area.

· Mary Ferrer expressed her dissatisfaction with the maintenance of Lightoaks Park and asked that her view be referred to the lead member.

· Resident’s reported that general pond maintenance and litter in the park could be better and felt they were doing much of the monitoring themselves making complaints via the telephone. Steve explained that he had not received any logged calls from the call centre regarding this although he would follow this up with street cleansing who are responsible for this job.   

Action:
Steve has already contacted street cleansing who have agreed to empty bins Mon, Wed and Fri each week. Park staff have been instructed to be even more stringent about litter picking. Steve agreed to check the park on a weekly basis with the gardener.

· The opening and closing of park gates was raised by residents who felt that this was being done at irregular times and not to the specified times displayed on park notices. Paul McKeown explained that this responsibility was now back in the hands of park staff and not contracted out.  Council staff have only had this job three weeks therefore residents should see an improvement soon. Morris Kirk confirmed that over the past few weeks the gates on Durham Rd had indeed been locked and opened on a regular basis. 

· The play area in Oakwood Park was not always open to the public during the day.

Action:
Play area now on the gate locking round.

Updates were given regarding future plans for tree management in Lightoaks and Oakwood Park which residents would be fully consulted with before any work took place.

Ian Worsley

Updates were given as follows:

· Plans to restore the main path into Oakwood Park were discussed. Due to the poor drainage it has been proposed to raise the height of the path so that it’s above the adjacent land and reduce its width from 12ft to 6ft.

· The entrance from Lancaster Rd will be redesigned to prevent vehicle access.  The final decision is yet to be made of the preferred style. Residents were shown several barrier / gate designs and the consensus was for a set-back entrance. The entrance will be made to deter motorbike access although it was agreed that entrance to the park from several points around the perimeter would always be inevitable.

· It was felt that a residents group would be needed to work with Kay to look at the future plans for Oakwood Park. The timescale for the work to begin wouldn’t be until probably May / June this year therefore resident’s opinions on any future work would be valued. 

Action:
Kay will look to develop work with a group from the relevant area.
· Residents from the area informed the meeting that cars using the Swinton Park Rd entrance on rugby days are damaging the grass verges driving off the path.

Action:
Paul McKeown to speak to Lesley Howard – Smith at the rugby club.

�Lesley - just slightly re-worded.


�Strange but true. There’s already 2 picnic benches, 6 timber benches and 1 play table and seats!


�Lesley - please see corrections in red. Thanks.





